NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, November 13, 2014
REACH, West Hertford, CT

Present:  Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Vicki Gustavson, Jenifer Blemings, Rick Rumsey, Jordan Rueckert, Mark Hill, Glenda Armstrong, Steve Craig
1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne sent the report to Rob. The checking account balance is $2647.88. This does not reflect the PD cost and registration fees. We are still waiting for some schools to pay. 
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed.
3. Membership Report:  REACH Program West Hartford, Putnam and Bethel, and Farmington, Danbury, Killingly, Branford and Southington are currently paid members. Bill has received contacts from Branford, Bentley (Manchester), Stratford, New Horizons (New Haven), and Synergy (East Hartford).
4. Update on State Legislation:  Bill and Rob reported on the November 6 meeting of the Alternative Schools Committee at SERC in Middletown. Rob explained to the committee the nature of our students and the importance of a growth model of assessment. The committee spent most of the meeting working on a proposed definition of “alternative schools/programs”. Bill will send out the proposed definition as soon as posted. Mark expressed concern about the lack of exit criteria in most programs for students not meeting program goals. This tends to be a local issue but the committee will be discussing entrance and exit criteria next meeting. Again, all alternative schools/programs should have their own codes for reporting to the state as of October. Next meeting will be Thursday, December 18, at 11:00 am at SERC in Middletown.
5. STARS Planning Sessions:  The November 20 meeting has been changed to December 10, at ALTA in Southington at 10:00 am. The STARS leaders will then walk across the street to the library for a leadership session with the staff of Camp Sloper. Jordan suggested that we recognize student leaders or students with leadership potential within our programs through a general application. Mark would like more schools to attend the December 10 STARS meeting with the goal of having greater participation in the May conference. Glenda suggested that we go to other programs to incubate STARS Leaders. Bill will come out to any program interested to speak to STARS and the conference. STARS will also meet on January 13 at REACH from 10:00 to 12:00.
6. November 4 Professional Development Day:  Bill provided a summary of the feedback from the evaluation sheets collected at the end of the day. Most of the feedback was very positive. Several people would like to have Linette come to a CAASP meeting this spring to further explore the teacher evaluation process as more teachers go through this year’s experience. There was a suggestion to start the conference with area specific round tables next year instead for finishing the day with them. Also, it was suggested that we meet more frequently with topics of concern possibly at CAASP monthly meetings. Rob proposed that the business meeting be limited as most of the discussion can take place via email and then spend more time discussing topics of concern. Rick reminded us that we did do this in the past as we explored entrance applications and well as school contracts. Mike Vose has volunteered to help CAASP “unpack” Domain 3 of the teacher evaluation process that he presented after lunch. This might help districts struggling with evaluating alternative education teachers. 
7. General Discussion:  Thank you to REACH for hosting a great Professional Development Day. Many comments about the great food as well.
8. Next CAASP Meeting: The next CAASP meeting will be at ALTA in Southington on December 11, 2014 with a social gathering to follow.
